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SVP HELPLINE  -  086 895 1239 

Easter Sunday 
31st March 2013 

 WISHING BRIAN EVERY BLESSING & GOOD WISH  
After a short six months amongst us, we say farewell to Brian Griffin this 
weekend. As a student for the priesthood for our Diocese, Brian has been with us 
during his Pastoral Year. In this time he has endeared himself to many and has 
made a valuable contribution to parish life. He tirelessly assisted in the preparation 
of children from the Model School for Confirmation, and the children from St 
John’s & Johnswell for First Holy Communion. He helped at children’s and adult 
liturgies, the Side-By-Side Club, the Prayer Group, visiting the sick, etc. 
Thanks, Brian, from us all, and every blessing in your on-going studies for 
the priesthood and ministry in the diocese – come back to visit us often! 
 

Dear Parishioners of St  JohnÕs, 
It is with a little sadness that I leave St JohnÕs this weekend to move onto 
pastures new. My time here has been extremely rewarding and I want to 
acknowledge with deep thanks your many kindnesses to me over the past few 
months. I feel that I have been truly blessed. I will always remember and be 
grateful for your encouragement, support and friendship. My prayers and best 
wishes to you always. And until we meet again (hopefully at this yearÕs 
Confirmation and Communion Days), take care and God bless.      Brian Griffin.  

 

Skills for Employment and/or Further Education 
Kilkenny VEC hosts a series of FREE half-day workshops on Tuesday's (9.30am 
- 1.30pm) over a six week period in May and June. These workshops are at 
young adults in receipt of Job Seekers Allowance/Benefit and/or those who 
finished their education before completing the Leaving or Junior Cert. Register 
online at: www.kilkennyvec.ie (follow link to "Taster") or Tel: 7795916 
 

Still Born Babies 
Prayer Service for Parents of still born babies, parents who suffered miscarriages 
and parents whose babies died at birth, will take place in St Fiacre’s Church, 
Loughboy, on Tuesday, 9th April at 7.30 p.m.  This Prayer Service is organised 
by St. Luke’s Hospital, Kilkenny. All are welcome. 
 

N.C.B.I. Charity Shop 
We are severely short on Ladies clothes, DVD's, Books, etc. 0871394345. 
 

Volunteer in Africa 
Humanitarian Volunteers are looking for volunteers to travel to East Africa this 
July. They will work on a humanitarian project for two weeks and will pay their 
own costs.. No experience and no age restrictions. Contact Denis – 0868520271. 
 

Divine Mercy 
Divine Mercy Prayer on Sunday 7th April in the Friary from 2.00pm – 5.00pm.  

Blessed Edmund Rice 
The monthly Blessed Edmund Rice Mass will take place in Westcourt this 
Monday at 7.30pm All are welcome. 
 

Johnswell Active Retirement 
Johnswell Active Retirement Committee will hold their meeting in 
Johnswell Hall next Wed. night at 8.00pm.  New members welcome. 
 

Rehab church gate collection 
The amount collected at the recent Rehab church gate collection  in  St 
John’s was €612.88.  Rehab would like to thank most sincerely all those 
who contributed to our collection, and also to thank all those who acted as 
collector’s on our behalf. 
 
 

Newsletter kindly sponsored by 
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Complete Funeral Service 
Member of the Irish Association of Funeral Directors 
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Deaths – Month’s Minds – Anniversaries 
 
Deaths: Pierce Hanlon, 29 Wolfe Tone Street. 
 Margaret Slater, Adelaide & late Friary Street. 
 Margaret Farrell, 37 Larchfield. 
 Michael Heary, 16 Hebron Park. Funeral prayers in his 
 residence 6.00p.m. Sunday. Removal to St JohnÕs Church.  
 Mass on Mon 10.30 a.m.  Interment in St KieranÕs cemetery. 
 Patty OÕCarroll, 42/43 John Street, late of JamesÕ Green. Funeral 
 prayers Mon in Johnstons 11.15am. followed by Mass at 12 
 noon in St JohnÕs.  Interment in Foulkstown cemetery. 
 

Anniversaries:   Marie Nolan (10.30am); Thomas & William Grace 
(11.00am); Frank & Peg Wall (12.00 noon); Noel Foran (7.30pm);        
Shane OÕNeill; Margaret & Ned Trant; Jack Pigott; Liz & Joseph Whyte; 
Paul & Ellen Fennelly;  Mary Buggy & Catherine Ryan; James Murphy; 
Michael Slattery; The Phelan Family; Mary Brophy; Anne Martin;           
Tom McGrath;  Richard Fanning; Paddy & Billy Cleere;                        
Annie & Dick Burke; Ann & Joe Walsh. 
 
 

 

 

Eucharistic Ministers For Next Weekend – Panel  2 
Readers for Next Weekend – Page  262 

 

  8.00am  Sean OÕGrady 
10.30am  Seamus Brennan & Deirdre Dowling 
12.00noon  Mary Lynch 
7.30pm   Marie Fogarty 
Johnswell 10.00am Paul McKiernan 
Dunmore  11.00am Fiona McGeary & Nora Guilfoyle 
 

O’Loughlin Gaels Lotto 
Numbers.1,9,12,17.  Bonus 10.  No winners. Next weekÕs prize fund !20,000. 
 

 
 
 

Ossory Vocations Promotion #17 
“The Lord is truly risen!” 

Are you being called to proclaim the truth of the LordÕs resurrection as a 
priest Contact:  Fr Willie Purcell. Vocations Director. 
ossoryvocdir@gmail.com.  Tel: 056 7770261. 

	
  

 

Easter Joy & Blessings To All Our Parishioners 
 

We take this opportunity to wish one and all a very happy, peaceful and blessed 
Easter Season. Thanks to all of you who took the time out to celebrate the 
Passion, Death and Resurrection of Jesus Chris in each of our parish churches. 
This year the attendances were most commendable, and the level of cooperation 
from all those who took any active role in the ceremonies was second to none. 
Thanks to all our volunteers and helpers: Eucharistic Ministers; Readers; Choirs; 
Flower Arrangers; Altar Servers & Their Families; Jane and The Volunteer 
Sacristans; Collectors; those who arrange Church Furnishings, etc. 
We hope that the journey through Lent and the Holy Week, to Easter itself, will 
bring many blessings upon you and your families, nourished your faith and 
brought you closer to Christ and to each other. 
 

Ossory Times – 2nd Edition 
The second edition of the diocesan magazine, Ossory Times, is now available at 
!2 per copy. This colourful and well-produced publication sold out rapidly in its 
first edition. We expect this time round we expect it to do likewise Ð especially as 
it dedicates five pages to our recent Annual Parish Novena. 
Also included are pictures of Pope Francis and many newsworthy happenings and 
photos from around the diocese.  
Copies of this second edition are now available in the Sacristy or the Presbytery. 
 

No 8.00 a.m. Masses This Easter Week 
For the coming week, mass in St JohnÕs Church will be at 10.30 a.m. only. 
 

First Friday 
Friday next is the First Friday of April.  The sick and housebound will be 
visited at the normal times.  

Annual Cake Sale 
The ChildrenÕs Liturgy Group holds its annual cake / bread / handmade 
card sale after all masses next weekend.  The Charity they have selected to 
help this year is the Jack & Jill ChildrenÕs Foundation (Helping children 
with brain disorders and their families). The children have been working 
hard on a number of projects to support these special children.  Well done 
to the children for their hard work to date. 
 

Trócaire Boxes 
Thanks to all who returned their Tr—caire Boxes/ Donations this weekend. If you 
still intend to contribute, then please do so as soon as possible so that much 
needed funds can be forwarded to the Tr—caire Office. 
 


